

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For June 3, 2019
    
  The regular meeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order by Chairman, Calvin Preuss at 7:00 PM. All Town board members were present. 2 Town residents were also in attendance.
    The Board cited the Pledge Of Allegiance. 
    The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor. Town bills were approved and paid with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor. 
OLD BUSINESS:
    A Special Meeting was held at 6:30PM to approve Ordinance number 06-03-19. An amendment to the Towns Comprehensive Plan. That was approved and will go into effect 30 days after posting.
    All town members agreed with the new meeting format of citing the Pledge Of Allegiance before each meeting and the emailing of remittance forms and Agenda.
    Gary Prill fixed the front door, but the Kitchen door entrance has rotten areas and needs to be replaced. 
    The Town Ordinances are in the process to be added to the website. 
    Garbage pick-up along Hwy GG is ongoing.  
    Previous treasurer records, including Dog Licenses have been turned over to the new treasurer with some missing information for the Dog Licenses. 
    Work on Aanstad road has been done, waiting for the bill for 50% of costs with Town of Iola. The culvert on Willard Road has been repaired with some gravel added.  Gary Chich inspected the new driveway culvert for Mr. Verkulien on Swamp Road and it was done OK. Cracks on the new portion of Swamp Road will be repaired when the construction on the next portion has been completed this summer of fall. The Road tour was completed on April 24th. 
    Calvin Preuss and Liane Gruenwald attended the Towns Officials workshop in Stevens Point on May 15th. 
NEW BUSINESS:
    Chad Bestul is scheduled to start work on Swamp Road June 17th.
    Gary Prill, of the Plan Commission, had nothing to report other than the Ordinance approval at the previously held special meeting.
    Liane Gruenwald designed a new Town Hall rental agreement and that was approved with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor. Also, a letter will be sent to all current dog license owners for license and rabies information that was lost in transition. 
    Town roads rating has to be done for the State by December 15th. Bids will be done for LP gas and Insurance when the time comes. Aastrud Road had some gravel added due to high water damage.
    The Clerk presented Class B Liquor License renewals for Linda Kubczak of Wing Inn, Julie Schoenike of Club 161 and Elizabeth Berkholtz of Glen Cairn Golf Course. A motion was made by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor to approve the Class B licenses. Also a Class A license for Dale Pethke of Sandbur Corners was approved with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor. 
PUBLIC INPUT:  
    Gary Chich brought up that the patching that was supposed to be done on the Town Roads either was not done, or poorly done by the Waupaca Cty Hwy Dept. They were contacted.
Next meeting Monday, July1st, 2019 at 7:00PM A motion to adjourn was made by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor.            Meeting Adjourned.       Doug Hines, Clerk                                                                                                                                                                                                                 


